
   

 

Society Newsletter 
AUGUST 2021 

NEXT MEETING IS TUESDAY AUGUST 31  AT 1.00PM. 

Please note: 

*  There is to be a $2 entry fee to the meeting which becomes your lucky door prize ticket - prize is  

either a $25 voucher for Aaron Framed it or Adamstown Newsagency.  

WƛƳ ²ƻƻŘōǳǊȅ ǿƛƭƭ Řƻ Ƙƛǎ ǘŀƭƪ ƻƴ ǇǊƛƴǘƳŀƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΦ  

Presidentõs Report ð August 2021 
First, I have to ask, how are your paintings going for the 2021 Newcastle Art Prize?  Iõm sure youõre putting 
the final touches to any number of masterpieces.  And even if youõre not intending to exhibit this year, Iõm 
sure youõre looking forward to viewing the terrific range of art that, in my estimation, has been improving 
year by year.   

 

Now for a story to be filed under ôHow bizarre was that?õ, we recently received a reply from the Crown 
Lands Department to our expression-of-interest to convert our current perpetual lease to full ownership by 
purchasing the land on which our building is located.  In it, they stated that the legislation does not provide 
for the sale of perpetual leasehold lands.  Well, one has to wonder why they sent us a letter (some three 
years ago now) inviting us to make an application, and also failed to mention this small detail in many                
subsequent communications by phone and email.  Did I mention that the Departmentõs Land Titles office 
was privatized by the State Government in the interest of cost savings and efficiency? Hmmmé 

 

For the second month in a row weõve had to cancel the Membersõ Meeting due to the ongoing Covid                   
restrictions.  Whilst Jim Woodbury was willing to present his talk on print making, it was agreed that it                
wasnõt fair to him, and would probably have been to a small audience of those willing to come out.                         
Fingers crossed that Jimõs talk will go ahead at the August meeting on 31st. 

Happy painting, 

Hugh Cross 

President 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Thatõs right, this year marks our 50th anniversary since the Society was formed in 1971. 

The Society of Artists had its beginnings at a gathering held at the house of Sybil Hough at Stockton in December 
1970.  There, a discussion between Bill Freeman, Jo Hanrahan and Sybil, led to the inaugural meeting at Bill's place 
in Minmi in February 1971.  Jo Hanrahan was a real mover and shaker, playing an important to the overall success of 
the society.  

Being pre-internet, there were always a huge number of attendees to the monthly meetings, so much so that they             
couldn't all fit into the hall and often had to stand along the sides and at the back doors! 

The inaugural general meeting was held at the Technical College at Tighes Hill on 5 May 1971, with the first sketch 
days being held at Bill's place.  One of the first paint-outs was at Dudley Beach and artist Douglas Dundas tutored 
one of the first workshops.  The Society's first exhibition as held at the newly opened Jays Art Gallery. 

In 1975, the Society moved into the former Cooks Hill High School, operating as the Arts Centre until the school 
was reclaimed in 1988.  The following year, the Society moved into the Community Arts Centre in Parry Street,                
renting some larger rooms on the second floor for $35 a week.  The school was called the Community Arts and 
Adult Education Centre.  The Society was incorporated in late 1988 under the name Society of Artists Newcastle, 
Inc. 

On the 3rd September, 2002, the society unanimously voted to purchase the Lambton Ladies Bowling Club, moving 
in in December 2002.  And in 2017 we expanded the rooms by the addition of the Ron (Joe) Donkin Gallery which                 
enabled us to run multiple activities concurrently, and to hold regular mini-exhibitions of membersõ work.  These 
rooms have served our members well, providing all the facilities needed to hold meetings, workshops, exhibitions, 
and to store exhibition display panels, our library and other supplies.   

We are virtually unique amongst community art societies in owning such a facility which enables social art every 
week day, as well as weekend workshops, underpinning our core mission ð to provide space to engage in our                     
personal art and develop our skills and artistic interests with others of like mind. 
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Today the Society is some 300+ members strong, with members from all over Newcastle and the lower Hunter and 
Lake Macquarie.  The Societyõs premier annual exhibition is the Newcastle Art Prize, which until 2014 was known as 
the Newcastle Mattara Art Prize, as it coincided with Newcastle Councilõs Mattara Festival.  Since 2014 the Newcastle 
Art Prize has been held at the Adamstown Uniting Church which makes us very welcome each year. 

The Society for many years also held an annual exhibition, for memberõs only, at the Raymond Terrace Shopping 
Centre.  Another annual exhibition that has been growing in prominence is the Unique Faces of the Hunter Portrait                 
Exhibition featuring works by the Monday portrait group, featured as the Portrait Painters Hunter (PPH). 

The committee is planning to celebrate our first 50 years at the annual Christmas Party which will be held 
in the early evening on Tuesday 30th November. 



Covid Safe Practices 
18 months into this pandemic we might have hoped that the need for masks and other 
Covid-safe measures would not be as onerous as in the first half of 2020, but the recent 
Sydney outbreaks have dashed those hopes.  However, we can see that everyone is well 
versed in what to do; check in, wear a mask indoors, and maintain social distancing and 
personal hygiene.  For that we thank you!  We also hope that you have been getting your 
vaccines. 

We are all in this together and we know that we must consider the safety of others ahead 
of any personal effort or inconvenience, particularly as we cannot know what known or 
unknown medical condition others in the same room as us may have.  So please keep up 

the good work and if you have the slightest symptoms that suggest you may be unwell, please stay at home. 

We also ask that if you have any issue with any of the Government prescribed health measures, such as not being able to 
wear a mask for a medical reason, that you consider the safety of others and not come.  After all, none of us can know 
absolutely whether we have been infected with Covid, and not wearing a mask indoors puts other members at risk. 

Hugh Cross, President 

 

Art Director News 
Workshops  The Beginner Oils workshops with Bob Saxon in June was a great success, with participants 

completing some impressive landscapes and portraits. To those who were on the waiting list and missed out, 

you will be pleased to know that Bob has agreed to follow up with a two-day workshop next year. You will 

need to register as soon as the information is released later in the year because those who did attend will be 

keen to line up again. 

Next up is Hugh Cross with Marine Reflections which is also full and has a waiting list. Unfortunately, Karen 

Bloomfieldõs workshop will not be going ahead in August as Karen lives on the Central Coast and is in                    

lockdown. This is very disappointing, but I know we all wish Karen well and cannot wait until we can welcome 

her to Newcastle. The Art Director will be in touch with those who have registered to let them know about                    

alternate arrangements.  So far, no other tutors are in lockdown areas currently, but as we know, the situation 

is fluid and can change.  

If you want to do a workshop there is still an opportunity before the end of the year. Introduction to Figure 
Drawing with Melody Jones still has a few spaces on the 6th and 7th November 2021. To register email 
Kelly.annmaree@gmail.com or SMS 0417261891. A $50 deposit will secure your position. 
The committee have ratified an increase in the non-members fee for workshops. It will now be $20 per day 

above the membersõ price. It certainly makes membership an attractive option.  

Masks are required to be worn during all workshops in accordance with the NSW government health orders as 

well as check-in with the Service NSW app.  

Exhibitions   The RJD Gallery exhibitions have certainly developed over the past year and are now an integral 

part of our activities. Each month the quality of artwork improves. We have extended the hanging space by 

using the corridor into the main room and this allows for another dozen paintings or so. A new sign will soon 

be installed outside the gallery and this should attract more visitors.  

The next exhibition is the weekend of the 28th and 29th August 2021 which coincides with the Hunter Art   

Bazzar in Lambton Park. Drop off paintings on Friday 27th between 1:00 and 3:00pm or by prior                     

arrangement. There will also be an opportunity to extend the hanging time to take advantage of another               

community event. An email will be sent to members shortly from the Art Director with important information 

about these exhibitions, so please keep an eye on your inbox. 

Ann-Maree Kelly - Art Director. 

mailto:Kelly.annmaree@gmail.com


 

BOB SAXON WORKSHOP 10/11 JULY 2021 

On the weekend of  July 10 and 11 Bob Saxon held a Beginners Oil Painting weekend. The 

first day was all about landscape painting (photo below of  Bob demonstrating) with the                  

second day being devoted to Portrait painting. All participants had a good weekend.  



Monday Portrait Painters  
òFollowing is another selection of portraits painted for the March exhibition of ôUnique people of the Hunterõ:       
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Courtney Spencer by  

Susan Webb 



Urban Sketchers 

Here are a few examples of what our urban sketchers got up to on Saturday July 24. A cold windy day, but they 

managed to produce some great work.  



 

 

stARTers Group 

Below are paintings recently produced by the stARTers group. This group meets of a Tuesday morning.  It is a 

fantastic introduction to art. Allowing participants to learn about art.  


